

St. Stanislaus Church

6418 Route W Wardsville, MO 65101 (573) 636-4925 www.ststan.net

Dear Parishioners,

Greetings in Christ!

As we begin a new year in our parish's journey, I am thrilled to share an important initiative that reflects our commitment to serving God and one another. To ensure the continued growth and strength of our parish, we formed a Planning Committee dedicated to creating a comprehensive three-year plan. The guiding purpose of this effort is to "Vitalize Our Parish," fostering a thriving, connected, and faith-filled community.

Why a Three-Year Plan?

The Planning Committee was formed with the understanding that to "Vitalize our Parish," we need a clear vision and actionable goals that align with God's call for us. This three-year plan will allow us to:

- Deepen our spiritual lives and strengthen our communal bonds.
- Proactively address the evolving needs of our parish family.
- Lay the groundwork for sustainable growth in our ministries and programs.

Our First-Year Objectives

To ensure a strong start, we have outlined the following objectives based off the 4 Pillars of Stewardship for the first year:

- 1. Enhance Worship and Spiritual Growth: Expand opportunities for prayer, faith formation, and participation in sacraments to deepen our spiritual foundation.
- 2. Build Community Connections: Host events, create new outreach opportunities, and encourage fellowship to strengthen bonds among parishioners.
- 3. Improve Communication: Establish consistent updates to keep everyone informed and engaged in parish life.
- 4. Grow our Charity and Mercy: Position our parish as a hub by participating in Community Outreach programs to help those most vulnerable.

This plan is not just about what we do—it's about who we are as a parish. Through prayer, action, and the guidance of the Holy Spirit, we can build a future where our parish thrives in faith and unity.

We invite each of you to join us in this important journey. Together, we can achieve the goals that will truly "Vitalize our Parish." Your prayers, participation, and support are the foundation of our success. If you would like to volunteer to help in any way of the Parish Vitalization plan please send an email to: vitalizeourparish@ststan.net or contact the parish office.

Thank you for your unwavering faith and commitment. May God bless you and our parish abundantly in the years to come.

With gratitude and blessings,

Monsignor David Cox